Council Meeting

September 11, 2012
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, September 11, 2012.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, remembering all the lives that were lost on September 11, 2001, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien and Solicitor William J. Bolla.  Councillor Burke was excused.
Mayor’s Report – Dennis O’Brien
· Police Report for August 2012
Mayor O’Brien reported that the police conducted several roving DUI details during the month of August with citations and/or warnings issued and with one person arrested for DUI.   In addition, they conducted a truck enforcement detail with 13 citations issued.   The Mayor noted, due in part to the recent nationwide increase in “Active Shooter Incidents,” eight Borough officers took part in joint agency training to be better prepared to respond to such incidents should they occur within the Newtown area.
· Special Event Reminders
Newtown Beer Fest – September 22, 2012 from 12:30-5:30 P.M. 
Newtown Library’s Amazing Race – September 29, 2012 at 8 A.M.

Newtown Theatre Fundraiser – September 29, 2012 from 6-11 P.M. 
Newtown Music Festival – October 5, 2012 from 6-10 P.M. at Linton Park
Market Day – October 6, 2012 from 10 A.M.-4 P.M.

Newtown Library 5K Run/Walk – October 13, 2012 from 8-11 A.M.
Newtown Brew Fest – October 20, 2012 from 2-5 P.M. 
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
President’s Report

· 2013 Minimum Municipal Obligation for the Police and Non-Uniform Pension Plans:

As required by Act 205 of 1984, the law requires the Chief Administrative Officer of each municipal pension plan to inform the governing body of the municipality of the Non-Uniform Pension Plan and the Police Pension Plans expected financial obligation for the plan year 2013, no later than the last business day of September. The financial obligation for the Non-Uniform Plan is $8,268 and the figure for the Police Pension Plan is $95,602.
Public to be Heard
There was no one who wished to be heard at this time.

Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2012-022-H
Applicant:  Steeple Chase, L.P., represented by Hill Wallack, LLP 200-214 S. State Street

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the demolition of structures on the site, as per decisions of the Joint Historic Commission, which included recommendations to demolish the retail building, to demolish the timber barn, to relocate the spring house on the site and to relocate and reutilize the red carriage barn rather demolish it.
COA 2012-024-H
 Resident Michael T. Sellers, 210 S. Chancellor  

Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the replacement of T-111 siding on the main house and carriage house with Hardiplank, and the replacement of shingles on the shed roof of the carriage house with metal roofing.  In-kind replacement of the existing roof shingles on the existing house and carriage house was not a part of this application.  The recommendation from HARB and the approval from Council noted that the shed roof of the carriage house would be asphalt shingles to match the roof of the house, instead of the proposed metal, and the Hardiplank siding would have a 6” exposure.
COA 2012-001-H
Resident Richard Leedes, Ph.D. (represented by Michael Hutchinson) 107 N. Chancellor Street
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the replacement of the front door that had been installed prior to HARB review.  HARB denied the referenced application at the January 25, 2012 meeting.  At the February 14, 2012 Borough Council Meeting, the application was remanded back to HARB for additional review.  The proposed door would amend Application 12-001-H, noting that the existing installed door would be removed and replaced with the proposed door.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
Mr. King wanted it clarified that he was not aware of any buildings where asphalt shingles had been approved in place of shake shingles.  
COA 2012-025-H
 Applicant:  DeFrehn Corporation, 130 S. State Street, warehouse at the rear of the Giving Tree

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the replacement of the cedar shake roof with GAF Timberline shingles in simulated shake wood.

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to approve the August 8, 2012, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried, with Councillors Warren and King abstaining, to approve the August 14, 2012, Council minutes.
State Street Sidewalk Discussion

At the Work Session, Council discussed the condition of the slate installed by the Borough during the State Street Streetscape project.  Since there are safety issues, Council must decide between several options for repair to those sections of the sidewalk and who is responsible for the costs that will be incurred.
Mr. King felt that the slate was not in bad condition and the option of using colored concrete would be expensive, so he would like consideration of re-setting the slate to eliminate the tripping hazard.  Mr. Walker said he would look into obtaining an estimate, but did note that slate is very slippery when wet, so it is more that simply the condition, it is the material itself.
Mr. Machion felt that the property owner should be responsible for the cost of the sidewalk, as homeowners are responsible for their own sidewalks.  Mayor O’Brien said that the problem with that is that the Borough installed the slate to begin with.  Mr. Warren felt that the Borough should be consistent throughout and have either the property owners pay the expense for sidewalks or the Borough pay for all sidewalks.  The other option would be to have specific details as to when the Borough would absorb the cost.  Mr. Warren does not think the Borough should have special exceptions without a policy. 
Mr. Walker said that the Mayor’s comment is well taken and reminded Council that the work was designed, installed and paid for by the Borough, and it appears to have been a bad design and/or materials.  Council is looking for the project contract to ascertain if there is any responsibility on the part of the contractor who installed it, noting that these repairs are perhaps an exception since the Borough initiated the work and for Council to think about the issue in that context.

Discussion will continue at the October Work Session and additional estimates should be available for that meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORT
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of August 2012 totaling $112,346.01. 
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
Solicitor Bolla reminded the public of the Black Horse Tavern Zoning Hearing Board meeting at 7 P.M. on October 2, 2012, to address their request for outdoor eating and that he will be attending the meeting to represent the Borough’s interests.
Mr. Bolla updated Council regarding Phillips Court and reported that although the developer would like a return of his escrow, the Borough Engineer said that the installation of railings is still an outstanding issue.  The Engineer will revisit the site to determine the status of the railings.
Old Business
The Work Session discussion of the Holiday Open House was to continue at this meeting, but Mr. Walker asked that Council postpone discussion until the October Work Session.

New Business
There was no new business.

Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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